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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  2ND SEPTEMBER 2021.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Lillian Malcolm, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Jan Goodall, Bill Varney, Dorothy Wilson.

GUESTS:  Ross Craig, Dundee Council, Jack Higgins, AccessAble.
APOLOGIES: John Michell.
1. PRESENTATION: Jack Higgins attended our meeting to tell us about AccessAble.  It was originally set up in 2000 by Dr Gregory Burke, a wheelchair user, who realised that what people with disabilities needed when planning outings, was factual data about venues so that they could decide for themselves whether the venue would be accessible to them.  So, very detailed Access Guides which are 100% facts, figures and photographs were developed.  All the guides are updated every year and many new venues are added every year. Moving with the times, in 2018 the guides were made available on an app for mobile phones and AccessAble have recently introduced route maps and covid info giving disabled people all the info they need for both short trips out locally and extended periods away from home.
We thanked Jack for keeping us updated on the changes being made to AccessAble.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd June 2021 were approved. 

3. MATTERS ARISING:

3. (Re Minute 2.1).  Dropped kerbs in Johnston Avenue. Carole contacted Raymond Tully and he said that he was awaiting instruction on what to do next.  
She also asked about the crossing between Blackness Road and Blackness Avenue, and he said that they had approval for remedial work to be carried out and he hoped it would be completed before the end of this financial year. 
3. (Re Minute 2.2). Advertising through DVVA. Sandy has now been in contact with Lali Tudela. DVVA who deals with numerous organisations in Dundee and might be able to help us get new contacts/members. Anne to invite her to our next Access Group meeting,
3. (Re Minute 6.3). Ramp at Uppertunity. Graham Angus contacted Danielle Du Plooy but she did not get back to him.   
3. Vehicles provided by Community Cars. Anne used the contact form on Community Car’s website to ask if they had a wheelchair accessible vehicle, but they did not get back to her. 

3. Further Discussions with Gerry Conway, manager for the Broughty Ferry and Monifieth Active Travel Improvements, re the planned table-top crossings. Bill Varney met up with Gerry and others including design staff on Teams and gave his advice on ensuring there was sufficient lighting, broader tactile surfaces at crossings and ensuring there were minimal tripping hazards. He thought the whole scheme has been well planned and thought out and should prove very accessible and a valuable addition to the waterfront. John Mitchell will be asked to provide Gerry with the views of a wheelchair user.
3. Bill said that he had looked at both the urban gardens in Craigie St and Eliza St where there are contrasting coloured planters to indicate their presence. There is an additional mosaic type crossing at Eliza St adjacent to Albert St which is very colourful. His main objection was the recommendation for 4” square tactile metal studs running along the length of this side road crossing. Thankfully these have not been placed as he considered them a hazard. The gardens are open and not fenced off as was suggested and are therefore accessible to all. The crossing retains a dropped kerb for easier wheelchair access.
4. OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.    Sandy said that he had no outstanding claims from DES. 
4. Carole was contacted by Kay Brodie about the state of the disabled toilet at the Law Hill. Carole visited it and found it to be in an unacceptable condition (filthy and rusty) despite it having a RADAR key.  Mrs Brodie also complained that there was no dropped kerb beside it, Carole. reported the problems to Dorothy who said the Roads Maintenance Partnership have organised an order to be raised to lower a section of the kerb and an upgrade of the toilet will be considered within the future capital works programme. Meantime the toilet should have been cleaned. 
4. Dundee Access Group was contacted by Michael Calder, Signpost International, requesting advice about the accessibility of the Roundhouse Community Café which he is setting up in Whitfield. Carole and Hannah visited and gave Michael advice. She was very impressed by what Michael was doing.
4. Dundee Access Group was approached by the Agency of None who are to be running the Dundee Design Festival 2021 from 23 September to 3 October 2021.  They wanted to discuss the needs of those with disabilities. Anne and Carole met them on Zoom.
4.   Dundee Access Group was approached by Rebecca Duncan, Head of Development, Dundee Science Centre. The Science Centre has undergone a £2.1m upgrade which should have increased the accessibility of the Centre. She wanted to chat to a member of our group about how to continue to improve its accessibility. Carole met with her and gave her advice. 
5. CORRESPONDENCE:

By email 

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Inclusion Scotland E-Bulletins.
5.3 Dundee Third Sector Interface Newsletters.
5.4 Disability Living Newsletters.
5.5 Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.6 On 9/6/21 from Carole Craig sending an article and photo from the Evening Telegraph about the street furniture in Eliza Street.
5.7 On 9/6/21 from Carole Craig sending an article from the Evening Telegraph saying they are hoping the Blether Bus will be coming back.
5.8 On 15/6/21 from DVVA requesting that DAG members fill in an Engage Dundee survey.
5.9 On 11/6/21 from Agency of None requesting our help as they are putting on the Dundee Design Festival 2021 and as part of the content they want to try and capture lots of different perspectives on design in the everyday world. 
Carole & Anne had a Zoom meeting with them to discuss the needs of those with disabilities.
5.10 On 14/6/21 from Carole Anderson, Age Concern sending TACTRAN: Regional Transport Strategy Consultation.
5.11 On 1/7/21 from Caley McDowall, Jacobs, sending an invitation to a Teams Live session about the Dundee Western Gateway cycle/pedestrian route.
5.12 On 1/7/21 from Ross Craig who is working with AccessAble to update the info they provide for Dundee, asking for our help with the update.
5.13 On 12/7/21 from Lynda Sawers sending photos of Generator's Project’s disabled toilet.
5.14 On 19/7/21 from Ross Craig sending TACTRAN’s Regional Transport Strategy Consultation.
5.15 On 19/7/21 from DES sending an invitation to a webinar about using public transport again.
5.16 On 21/7/21 from Inclusion Scotland sending Invitation to participate in Scottish Government's survey on shielding.
5.17 On 30/7/21 from Listening books offering to provide an audiobook lending service for anyone who finds reading or holding books difficult.
5.18 On 4/8/21 from Carole Craig who had been contacted about the disgusting state of the Law Hill disabled toilet. See Minute 4.2.
5.19 On 5/8/21 from Joyce Barclay, Dundee HSCP, with info re Google maps indicating Accessible places.
5.20 On 5/8/21 from Michael Calder, Signpost-International, who soon will be opening the Roundhouse Community Café in Whitfield. They are modernising the building and would like advice on disability access. See Minute 4.3.
5.21 On 12/8/21 from Carole Craig sending the photos of Stobswell Project that were in Evening Telegraph.
6. A.O.B. 

6.1 Carole was contacted by a reporter who asked if we knew about complaints that the gap between trains and the platform at Dundee station was dangerous. We were unaware of the problem.
6.2 Carole said that she had noticed that the area around the V&A was very busy especially at the weekends. She commended that she saw bins being emptied on a Sunday but said she noticed bird poo on the beautiful granite seating. She wondered who was responsible for cleaning it.
6.3 Carole said we had received an email about the new fire alarm regulations, and she wondered about some people not being able to afford to install them.

6.4 Ross said that he had a small pot of money so that he could give grants for projects promoting equality.

6.5 The problem was raised that Thomas Herd House may no longer be the best place to hold our meetings of Dundee Access Group as there are no facilities there for us to have presentations at our meetings and it does not have a hearing loop. It was suggested we ask DVVA if they could offer us a room.
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING.

Our next Zoom meeting of Dundee Access Group will be on Thursday 7th October 2021.
 web: www.dundeeaccessgroup.co.uk           e-mail: dundeeaccessgroup.org@hotmail.co.uk
